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September 2017
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome to Kindergarten!!
School is off to a great start.  We are excited to be teaching Kindergarten - it is a time when we see such growth and excitement towards learning.  We are looking forward to getting to know you and your child this year!  This year our class will have 2 teachers.  Miss. Branzsen will be working on Mondays and Tuesdays and Mrs. Yates will be working on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. 
If you have any ideas, questions, concerns or comments about your child or our program, please do not hesitate to contact us.   We have an open door policy in our classroom and believe in open communication between ourselves and the families of the children we teach.  You are your child’s first and best teacher.  We plan to support your child in fostering your child’s independence, social/emotional skills and love of learning! 
Ways to communicate: 

	Our Class Website 
http://kindieexplorers.weebly.com
 is the best way to find out information
 about school.  
On the site, we will post: 
-Important Dates
-websites/Learning Links
-Info on class routines 
-Blog that will have many photos of the 
children learning and playing.    
	You can contact us by:
-Email 
Jen Yates (jyates@sd48.bc.ca)
Tamara Branzsen (tbranzsen@sd48.bc.ca ) 
-phone  (604-898-3601)
-in person after school 
*Please understand that we do our best to check emails, 
but may not get an opportunity to respond until school 
hours.  Please contact the office for emergencies.
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We look forward to meeting and getting
to know you.  Please come to class and 
introduce yourselves. 


We look forward to a great year!

Mrs. Jen Yates & Miss. Tamara Branzsen

Welcome to Kindergarten!




 


What to Bring to school:


*Backpack that fits lunch kit, water bottle


 *A complete change of clothes (socks and underwear too) labelled in a zip lock bag


*A pair of velcro runners (to keep at school if possible)�*No toys please�*School supplies If you have already paid the $30 fee, supplies will be ordered by the teacher. If you choose to purchase, please bring them (NO LABELS) by Wednesday, September 13.





We LOVE volunteers�Kindergarten is a busy place and many hands make lighter work!  Parent helpers are always appreciated as there are lots of things to do, such as cutting and gluing, reading, arts and crafts, fieldtrips, recycling, and working with the children.  We hope that many of you will be able to help in our class or from home.  �Please visit our Family Help page on the website for more information. ��**Please Note: Anyone who wishes to volunteer in the classroom or go on field trips must undergo a criminal record check.  Please see Mrs. MacDonald in the office.








Absences�If your child is going to be absent, please call the school call back line (604-898-3601).  When you access this line please leave the following information: Child’s name, Teachers name, Grade, Date(s) of absence.  �Any child arriving late must report to the office when he/she arrives at school.  








Drop off and Pick up �School runs from 8:48 am to 3:00pm.  �Drop off will be outside room 9.  Arriving to school on time is important as it ensures that the children will hear instructions and have a relaxed start to the day. �Pick up will be outside Room 9. 


*Please phone the school if you are going to be late for pick up.   If your child is to be picked up by someone else please inform the office or us directly.








Clothing�Children should Dress for the Weather, everyday, as they go outside for recess rain or shine.  


In order to foster independence, please select coats and shoes that your child can handle with the least amount of adult assistance. Please send your child with a backpack that is comfortable and large enough to fit their library book and lunch/snacks.   


Label all of your child’s belongings so that we can keep track of all of our things. 








Food/Water Bottles�Your child should bring enough food for the day.  We will be having 2 snack times and lunch time.  Please pack healthy snacks that your child can manage on their own. If at any point in the year, you notice that your child is not eating enough, or have any concerns, please do contact us. If your child is attending an after school program, please pack his/her afternoon snack separately.  


Please send your child to school with a water bottle that they can drink from without opening the lid.  This makes it easy for the children to open/close independently and it lessens spills.  Please label your child’s water bottle with their name.





Book Order�Your child will be bringing home a form to order books about once a month.  If you wish to order, simply fill out the form and send cash or a check made out to “Scholastic Book Clubs” in an envelope.  These orders are provided as a convenient way for parents to buy quality books at a low price.  As an added bonus, for every dollar that is spent on books, we earn bonus coupons, which are used to purchase books for the classroom.  Of course, you are never under any obligation to purchase. � 








Toys


Please leave all toys and Pokemon Cards at home.  We have an incredible assortment of stimulating manipulatives for the children to explore.  At this age, when their own toys come to school, they are often misplaced and then we have disappointment and tears.  On occasion, we ask the children to bring toys and stuffies for sharing and classroom events.





Library�Each child will be given a Library Book Bag to carry their book to and from school in. �We are still in the process of sorting out our library exchange schedule, but we will attempt to exchange every day beginning next week.  


Students will be allowed to check out 1 book to take home.  


Please ensure that your child’s book comes to school in its bag so that it will stay protected while traveling.  





Thank you!





Mrs. Yates & Miss. Branzsen





Field Trips�We will be going on field trips throughout the year.  They will relate to the theme being studied.  You will receive information about the trip well in advance of the event. 











